



WPA Secretariat

Psychiatric Hospital 2, ch. du Petit-Bel-Air 1226 Thônex, Geneva - Switzerland

T: +41 22 305 57 37 F: +41 22 305 57 35

E: wpasecretariat@wpanet.org

www.wpanet.org

Executive Committee

President: Afzal Javed (Pakistan)

President-Elect: Danuta Wasserman (Sweden) Secretary General: Petr Morozov (Russia) Secretary for Education: Roger Man Kin Ng

(Hong Kong, China)

Secretary for Finances: Paul Summergrad

(USA)

Secretary for Meetings: Edmond Pi (USA) Secretary for Publications: Michel Botbol

(France)

Secretary for Sections: Thomas G. Schulze

(Germany)

Board/Zonal Representatives

- 1. Mysore S. Renuka Prasad (Canada)
- 2. Bernardo Ng (USA)
- 3. Thelma Sánchez-Villanueva (Mexico)
- 4. Rodrigo Nel Cordoba Rojas (Colombia)
- 5. Santiago Levin (Argentina)
- 6. Gisèle Apter (France)
- 7. Ramune Mazaliauskene (Lithuania)
- 8. Konstantinos N. Fountoulakis (Greece)
- 9. Igor Filipcic (Croatia)
- 10. Oleg Skugarevsky (Republic of Belarus)
- 11. Amine Larnaout (Tunisia)
- 12. Mahdi Abu Madini (Saudi Arabia)
- 13. Aïda Sylla (Senegal)
- 14. Juliet Nakku (Uganda)
- 15. Seyed Ahmad Jalili (Iran)
- 16. Pichet Udomratn (Thailand)
- 17. Yong Chon Park (South Korea)
- 18. Allister Bush (New Zealand)

Council (Past Presidents)

Jorge A. Costa e Silva (Brazil) (1989-1993)
Felice Lieh-Mak (China) (1993-1996)
Norman Sartorius (Switzerland) (1996-1999)
Ahmed Okasha (Egypt) (2002-2005)
Juan E. Mezzich (USA) (2005-2008)
Mario Maj (Italy) (2008-2011)
Pedro Ruiz (USA) (2011-2014)
Dinesh Bhugra (UK) (2014-2017)
Helen Herrman (Australia) (2017-2020)

21st January 2021

Dear Colleagues,

As you may know the WPA's Advisory Committee on Responses to Emergencies (ACRE) has been meeting regularly during the COVID-19 crisis. At our recent meeting in January the Committee suggested that Member Societies might wish to approach their respective governments about the need for persons with Severe Mental Illnesses (SMIs) to be considered for priority in vaccination programmes. Several Member Societies are already in the process of doing this.

If you do decide to write to your respective authorities about the vaccination programme, you may find it useful to attach a copy of the WPA letter, attached to this email, which emphasises the international approach to this issue. I also attach the Position Statement approved at the WPA General Assembly in October on health care for people with mental illness during the current COVID pandemic.

It would be very helpful to know the outcome if you do approach your government.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards

Dr Afzal Javed

President

World Psychiatric Association